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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

MINUTES

November 16, 2011 – 12:30 pm

AD 121
The Student Affairs Committee meeting was called to order at 12:32pm.
Present:
Ricardo Perez (chair), Jason Bender (Joint Faculty), John Cicuto (proxy for C. Miller), Sarkis Ghazarian (Joint Faculty), Guido Girardi (Admin.), Patricia Hurley (Admin.), Brenda Jones (Admin.), Edward Karpp (non-voting resource), Juan Llano (ASGCC), Carmen McGee (ASGCC), Michelle Mora (Admin.), Deborah Owens (Senate), Jewel Price (Admin.), Piper Rooney (Joint Faculty, Bianca Saleebyan (ASGCC), Joana Saporito (Guild), Andrew Stires (Manager/Confidential), Jan Swinton (Admin.), Andra Verstraete (non-voting resource), 
Absent:
Tina Andersen-Wahlberg (Admin.), Alla Ghahramanyan (Joint Faculty), Carrie Miller (Joint Faculty), Elmira Nazaryan (Admin.), Crescent Orpelli (Admin.), Tzoler Oukayan (CSEA), Paul Schlossman (Admin.), Jeanette Stirdivant (Division Chair), Frankie Strong (non-voting resource), Hoover Zariani (CSEA)
Guest:
Agnes Eisaghalian
Quorum:
16/24 voting members present

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – October 19, 2011
It was MSC (Hurley/Saleebyan) that the minutes of October 19, 2011 be approved.

APPROVAL OF SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES
It was MSC (Girardi/Jones) that the Assessment Committee minutes of October 13, 2011 be approved.

It was MSC (Jones/Girardi) that the Library and Information Competency Committee minutes of October 27, 2011 be approved.

· The Library is working on completing its Program Review. 
· Committee discussed possible future expansion of the Library.

It was MSC (Price/Girardi) that the Matriculation Committee minutes of February 24, 2011 and of May 26, 2011 be approved.

· Dr. Price reported on the highlights of committee business from both meetings as well as the accomplishments of the Matriculation program.

· Discussion took place on the state-wide Student Success Task Force recommendations in relation to the Matriculation program.

It was MSC (Saleebyan/Hurley) that the Student Fees Committee minutes of November 9, 2011 be approved.

· That the increase of the parking permit fees is tied to a contract with the City of Glendale and out of the College’s control.  Discussion followed:
· Ms. Verstraete was concerned about the few student workers who will be working during the limited Winter Intersession.  Will they be required to purchase a winter parking permit if they are not taking classes?  

Action:  Dr. Hurley will take this issue to the Student Fees Committee for discussion.  

· Mr. Ghazarian – Where will the money come from if the increase in fees doesn’t cover the obligation to the city?  
Action: Dr. Perez will contact Amir Nour and report back to the Committee.
· Ms. Saleebyan – The ASGCC is also researching this issue and looking into possible ways to offset the increase.
It was MSC (Girardi/Mora) that the Technology Mediated Services Committee minutes of December 2, 2010 and October 26, 2011 be approved.

· Committee discussed ways to encourage students to activate their student email accounts and to check them regularly.
· The TMS Committee is looking at ways to use the College Website to help students learn how to use PeopleSoft.  The student representatives on the committee are researching what methods other PeopleSoft institutions use to help students navigate the system.  The TMS Committee hopes to be able to bring recommendations forward to the Student Affairs Committee later this year.

OLD BUSINESS

	Board Policy 5010 – Admissions (Second Reading)

	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· The policy was drafted using the CCLC template as well as policies from Mt. San Antonio and Citrus Colleges.
· Discussion took place on the use of ability to benefit language in the first sentence.  The language “…and who have the ability to benefit from college instruction…” was stricken from the first sentence because it is stated in the fourth bullet. 
	Outcome
It was MSC (Price/Jones) to approve Board Policy 5010, Admissions, with the recommended changes.


	Administrative Regulation 5010 – Admissions (Second Reading) 

	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· Minor grammatical changes were made to the regulation.
	Outcome
It was MSC (Price/Mora) to approve Administrative Regulation 5010, Admissions, with the recommended changes.


NEW BUSINESS

	Priority Registration Groups

	Ms. Michelle Mora

	· Ms. Mora summarized the priority registration process and how students are prioritized within the groups.
· Dr. Perez stated that Title 5 and Ed Code do not stipulate a priority order for the four mandated groups (Veteran’s, DSPS, EOPS, Foster Youth).

· Mr. Cicuto expressed concern that the position of the student athletes on the priority list does not allow them to register early enough to get the minimum number of units they are required to take.  Discussion followed:
· Student athletes are required by the State to be in a minimum of 12 units and be following a transfer program plan.  International Students are required by Federal Law to be enrolled in 12 academic units. Scholars do not have these requirements but they register before these two groups.

· There could be students in the Scholars, International, and Athlete groups who are part of one of the four mandated groups.

· Instituting priority registration initially helped the students.  The problem arose when the College cut classes.
	Outcome
Dr. Perez requested a report from Dr. Karpp showing the fill rate of classes after registration of the four mandated groups.
This item will be brought to the next Student Affairs Committee meeting for further discussion.  A representative from the Scholars program will be invited to participate.


NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for 1:00 pm. on February 15, 2012.

ADJOURNMENT
It was MSC (Girardi/Saleebyan) to adjourn the meeting at 1:25pm.

Respectfully submitted by Heather Glenn

Administrative Assistant/Confidential

Office of the Vice President, Student Services
